## NORTH HIGH SCHOOL

North Speer Boulevard and Eliot Street
DENVER, COLORADO

OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL

April 12, 1945

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Director Physical Education University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I was just ready to answer your first letter, when I received your letter of April 7. I cannot express how much I appreciate your kindness. You certainly have been a real Jay Hawker.

I enjoyed your Jay Hawk Rebound very much. In fact that almost made me stand up and give the Rock Chalk, Jay Hawk, yell. Your letters have made me feel that I must some time soon visit good old Kansas.

I am sorry that I did not get Glenn's address but that cannot be helped. Please look me up and give me a call if you should ever visit Denver. Burwell sends his best regards.

Thanking you again and with kindest of regards, I am

A fellow Kansan

AJM: dc